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He kupu mai i te teepu tumuaki 
(a word from the Principal’s desk) 

 

Term 3 2025  

Kia ora koutou,  

It is good to be back! I have missed our community and our students. This newsletter includes highlights from our 

recent Education Review from ERO. It is a testament to the hard work and commitment of our teachers and whanau 

and an indication of the excellent students we are lucky to be working with every day at Aparima College. We are 

very proud of this report but know we have a lot of work to keep pushing forward and to keep Aparima College as a 

place where all students thrive.   

We continue to reflect on Attendance. During Term 1 this year saw our highest school attendance level for 5 years, 

with 60% of students attending regularly. The national Target is 80%. This is cause for small celebration however, we 

have a long way to go to achieve regular attendance. In term 2 the attendance level dropped to 54% of students 

attending regularly. Again, this was the highest for 5 years but still a long way to go. Attendance improvement 

cannot be achieved by the school without the full support of our families and community.   

Over the next term we will be developing an attendance 

management plan which will clarify the deliberate 

interventions and actions that will be taken when there 

are emerging patterns of non-attendance.  

Your support in ensuring your child attends school 

regularly is essential. Please do not be offended when 

staff question non-attendance, we are all on the same 

page in wanting the best for all our learners.   

As we enter Term 3, we are aware that many winter illnesses 
can hit hard, keep well and encourage regular school 
attendance.   

 

What have I been up to??  

During my time away I was lucky enough to attend the World Literacy Summit. One of the key messages from the 

summit was the importance of reading at home. Reading at home with and to your child regardless of age develops 

key literacy skills needed for all learning. There is widespread, global concern that children, tweens and teens are not 

reading enough in the homes. Often at school, children are given opportunity for instructional reading, this is very 

different from reading practice and reading for pleasure. Please let us know if you require books for your home. Our 

school library is more than happy to support all whānau gain access to books. Each newsletter we will look at ways 

you can support your child with reading at home. By the time children are at high school, they should no longer be 

‘guessing’ words, reading fluency in Year 9 is essential to all learning.    

 

 



 

  

This month’s top tip:  

Turn on the subtitles. Watch all television and shows with the subtitles on. Subtitles can expose children to a 

large number of words, spelling patterns and sounds. It is not a replacement for traditional reading, but it can 

help.   

Several studies have reported that when children watch television with subtitles, the greatest gains are made by 

children who are at risk of poor reading outcomes. Therefore, less fluent readers are likely to benefit the most from 

having subtitles switched on (Parkhill and Johnson, 2009; Linebarger et al., 2010).   

Whilst subtitle reading shouldn’t entirely replace reading books at home, as a supplement it may help children’s 

literacy, particularly those children who are struggling.  

I also spent time travelling around India, that is a story for another day…  

For now, it is great to be back        

  

Aloma  
Principal 
 

 

 

Staff Notices  

This term we are super excited for Alex 

Yallop who has made the STAGS team. He 

along with Richard Jones who is away with 

the STAGS coaching team will be away for 

the first 6 weeks of term 3.   

Whaea Moana-Lyn is heading away on 

maternity leave at the end of the first week. 

We can’t wait to welcome the newest 

addition to the whanau, whishing Moana-

Lyn, Brodie and Heremia all the best. Whaea 

Kylee will be taking Te Reo Māori classes for 

the remainder of the year.   

 

 

 



 

  

Aparima College Shines in latest Education 

Review Office Report 

It is with great pride that I share some highlights from our latest Education Review. The full review is available 

online.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The review reflects the journey Aparima College has taken over the last 3 years, prioritising students’ identity and 

belonging as essential foundations to all learning – Myself, My Place, My Pathway:  

“The school is making explicit how its vision can be realised, so that students reach their potential as learners and 

individuals and are well prepared for their lives beyond school.”  

“A large majority of learners, including Māori, achieve Levels 1, 2 and 3 of the National Certificate of Educational 

Achievement (NCEA)”  

We are extremely proud of the efforts of students and staff, we quietly celebrate and move on to our next areas of 

improvement.   
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Science Fair Winners 

During Term 2 the focus for Years 7-10 science was the Science Fair. Students researched, designed, carried out and 

analysed the results of a fair test investigation. There was a wide variety of topics covered that reflected the interests 

of the students. Congratulations to the following winners: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7/8 
First - Pania Edmonds-Fowler and Elise Charlton 
Second - Nina Thoroughgood 
Third - Olivia Horrell 

 

Year 7/8 
Highly commended - Lillian Hopcroft and Eleanor Jones 
Indy Halder and Maddi Halder 
Declan Charlton 

 

Year 10 
First - Alex Horrell and Agon McGregor 

 

People’s Choice Award Winners 

Cassie Cabansag and Disha Narayan 

Year 9 
First equal - Ruby Anderson, Kyla Tohiariki and Maleia Pou 
Third - Liam Bickley 
Highly commended - Esther White 

 



  

 

  
  

 

Fuel for Schools - 

Support Aparima 

College 

Money donated can help Aparima College gain 

rewards such as Music, Vegepod, Sports, Book or 

Technology packages. 

Your support is much appreciated 

Go into the below link for more information  

https://fernenergy.co.nz/community/fuel-for-

schools/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forms are 

available from 

the College 

office 

https://fernenergy.co.nz/community/fuel-for-schools/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExbnZpR0NPTnc3TVJlSGExUAEe_-1SEJrQvBkgOVEUoOJVAEzqwGhQflITn8eOQfJsOTITTCM22USvcg9zjl8_aem_WXCd9ueF2TYYU_wUFo88IA
https://fernenergy.co.nz/community/fuel-for-schools/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExbnZpR0NPTnc3TVJlSGExUAEe_-1SEJrQvBkgOVEUoOJVAEzqwGhQflITn8eOQfJsOTITTCM22USvcg9zjl8_aem_WXCd9ueF2TYYU_wUFo88IA


  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

School Board Elections 

Every three years all public schools in Aotearoa hold elections for their School Boards, and this is going to happen 

again in 2025.  

The School Board is a key part of our school because they do a lot of important things behind the scenes that while 

they may not be visible, are really important to keeping our school running. Our School Board write our strategic 

plan, consult with our community about things that matter, make sure our finance is being spent wisely and ensure 

that we are giving effect to Te Tiriti o Waitangi within our school. Our board is made up of 5 parent vacancies, the 

Principal, a staff rep elected by the staff and a student rep elected by the students. 

The board need to appoint a Returning Officer, who is responsible for the running of the election, and we have 

appointed Election Pilot as the Returning Officer for our election and for the election to be provided online. They 

have been assisting schools with elections for over 20 years and have been the only election provider accredited by 

the Ministry of Education to provide online election services since online elections started in 2022. Important things 

like the nomination and voting forms will be sent to you by email directly by Election Pilot. If we don’t have an email 

address for you don’t stress, because Schooled Election Pilot will send these out to you by post, so you don’t miss 

out.  

There are a lot of rules around School Board elections that need to be followed, and the main ones are the 

Education and Training Act 2020 and the Education (Board Elections) Regulations 2022. Your name and contact 

details have been provided to Election Pilot to enable them to deliver elections services for our school as required 

by legislation. They will use your contact details for the provision of election services for Aparima College only and 

your details will be deleted 60 days after the election date as required by legislation. If you have any questions 

about the election process, then the best people to talk to are the team at Schooled Election Pilot. You can contact 

the Returning Officer directly on 0800 VOTENZ (0800 868 369) or election@electionpilot.nz.  

We will continue to keep you updated through the various stages of the election process, and our election date is 

Wednesday 10 September 2025. 
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Bus Safety Reminders – Student Safety 
Reminders for parents and caregivers:  
 
Caregivers are responsible for safely transporting their children to and from their school bus stop and as such are 
best placed to decide the safest way to do this.  
 

- Stick to the speed limit: it’s 20kph when passing a stopped school bus (on either side of the road).  
- Drop your tamariki off on the same side of the road as the bus stop.  
- Teach your tamariki to always get out of the car on the side closest to the curb.  
- Always take your tamariki to and from the bus-stop.  
- Teach your tamariki not to run across the road.  
- Remind your tamariki on how to keep safe boarding and disembarking the bus:  
- While waiting at the bus stop, keep well back from the road.  

- Wait until the bus has completely stopped and the door opens before getting on.  

- After getting off the bus, stand well back from the road and wait until the bus has gone and you can see 

clearly before moving.  

-  

The New Zealand Transport Agency (NZTA) has safety advice that on their website that you may find useful: Safety 

on buses | NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi. 

 



 

 

  UP AND COMING EVENTS 
 

21 – 25 July 2025  Hauora Week 
22 July 2025   Otago University afternoon 
23 July 2025   BOT Meeting 5:00 pm All Welcome 
24 July 2025   Careers Years 11-12 
5 – 7 August 2025  Aussie Maths Competition 
7 August 2025   ILT Southland Badminton 
11 – 13 August 2025  Life Education Bus – Year 7 
14 August 2025   Western Speech Competition 
15 August 2025   Country Schools Tournament at Northern Southland College 
20 August 2025   BOT Meeting 5:00 pm All Welcome 
20 August 2025   Polyfest 
25 – 28 August 2025  SISS Netball Tournament 
26 August 2025   Western & Central Southland Speech Finals 6:30pm 
27 August 2025   APARIMA COLLEGE OPEN DAY 
15 – 17 September 2025  Derived Exams for Seniors 
17 September 2025  BOT Meeting 5:00 pm All Welcome 
18 September 2025  SMAC Maths – James Hargest 
19 September 2025  Last Day of Term Three 
6 September 2025  First Day of Term Four 
6 – 7 September 2025  Safety in Action Year 11 
7 September 2025  OPTIONS Evening 
15 September 2025  BOT Meeting 5:00pm pm All Welcome 
16 September 2025  Western Shield 
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 

FOR SALE 

Blazer for sale $100 

Size 100 phone 

0273003534 for more 

information 



 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 

 


